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CORONARVIRUS IMPACT ON 2021 

CONSTRUCTION  

So, what is in store for construction in 2021, especially in light of the 

continued outbreak of the coronavirus?  If we had the answer to that 

question, we could all be rich.  Unfortunately, there are a lot of un-

knowns.  And, it is those unknowns that are keeping construction 

company owners and employees awake at night. 

The coronavirus or Covid-19 or whatever you want to call it has been 

plaguing our nation now for almost six months.  While some indus-

tries have been hit harder than others, i.e. the restaurant and lodging 

businesses, construction has fared fairly well during the pandemic.  

Through the work of many, including SITE staff, local and state officials 

declared construction an “essential activity” and thus exempted con-

struction contractors from shutting down their operations. 



MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORIES 

The 2020-2021 SITE Membership Directories have been mailed to 

all member companies. Should you need additional copies of the 

membership directory, please contact Leah at SITE’s office.  

SITE’s Membership Directory is a 

quick and easy way to find con-

tact information about members, 

as well as other helpful infor-

mation.  

You can also find a digital version 

of the Membership Directory on 

SITE’s website, www.sitestl.org, 

under the Directory tab. This ver-

sion is updated as new members 

are added and if there are changes 

to contact information.  

PAGE 2 

THE SCOOP  VOL. 4 

So while other employers laid people off or furloughed them, and 

those employees filed and received unemployment benefits, con-

struction workers kept going.  But for how much longer?  

The impact of COVID-19 on state and local tax revenues will defi-

nitely come into play in 2021.  In this current year, we have already 

seen a number of capital improvement projects cancelled.  The last 

SITE newsletter highlighted the number of jobs cancelled by munic-

ipalities in just St. Louis County--more than $16 million.  Unless 

municipalities throughout the state see their sales tax revenues 

stabilize to levels they were before the pandemic began, these cit-

ies, along with counties, will cut back even further on the capital 

projects they can finance. 

And sales tax revenues aren’t the only source of funding in jeop-

ardy.  MoDOT has seen fuel tax revenues dropping since the be-

ginning of COVID-19.  Motorists traveled less, whether on busi-

ness trips or vacations, and commercial trucking miles dropped as 

retail businesses and some manufacturing stopped their activities 

and thus the need for finished products or raw materials. 

Can contractors--or for that matter any businesses or individuals--

rely on the federal government to pass another coronavirus relief 

package?  There are discussions now in Congress about a fifth such 

relief bill with a price tag of $1 trillion to $3 trillion depending up-

on whose version you want to support. 

WELCOME TO SITE’S 

NEWEST MEMBERS 

O’Basuyi Construction, LLC 

Concrete Contractor 

Contact: Patrick O’Basuyi 

2170 S. Mason Rd. 

St. Louis, MO 63131 

(314) 462-0620

www.obaxinfrastructures.com

U.S. Bank 

Association Member 

Contact: Sean Johnson 

2608 W. Clay St. 

St. Charles, MO 63301 

(314) 307-6256

www.usbank.com 

BuildPro STL Construction 

Concrete Contractor 

Contact: Mike Tune 

9923 Holtwick Lane 

St. Ann, MO 63074 

(314) 499-8181

www.buildprostl.com 
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BY TERRY BRIGGS 

you see in this newsletter are nice, you really should 

try to get over to the intersection of Short and Jef-

ferson and see for yourself.  Nice job YES MEMBERS! 

I read an article the other day highlighting the state of 

Illinois’ new $21.3 billion Rebuild Illinois Capital Plan 

under the administration of their new governor.  I 

first wondered where in the world Illinois is going to 

come up with the money to pay for this.  This is a 

state woefully behind in pension contributions for its 

workers and for a while several years back, couldn’t 

pay its bills because the state legislature wouldn’t 

adopt a new budget. 

Illinois is paying for the improvements under this pro-

gram over an extended period of time by a combina-

tion of fuel tax increases (started in 2019 by doubling 

the amount from .19 cents to .38 cents per gallon 

with an index tied to the Consumer Price Index for 

the state for future years), a variety of other vehicle 

related fees, registration, titles, etc., redirecting more 

of the sales tax on fuel to the road fund instead of 

the general fund, and an increase in the cigarette tax.  

All this was done by legislation, not a public vote. 

The second thought I had after reading the article 

was at least the state was trying to move forward and 

address its transportation infrastructure needs.  In 

Missouri, we struggle to even increase the fuel tax by 

two cents per gallon.  And with the constitutional 

provision known as the Hancock Amendment, any 

substantial adjustment in the rate must be approved 

by a vote of the people. 

The Illinois work may offer opportunities for con-

tractors to “cross the river” and work in Illinois, if 

they can deal with Labor on the east side. Illinois 

plans to spend $1.82 billion during the next six years 

on road and bridge projects in just the Metro East 

area of St. Louis.  One of those projects is a new I-

270 bridge spanning the Mississippi River. 

If only we could convince the Missouri legislature and 

the residents of the state to approve a similar type 

plan for our state.  It does not have to be as elabo-

rate or as expensive as our neighbor to the east, but 

we need to get things moving again and create jobs 

and opportunities for all contractors. 

That effort will likely start in 2021, and much de-

pends upon who the voters elect to fill the various 

offices on the November 2020 ballot. 

Stay Healthy and Safe! 

The coronavirus outbreak has claimed another event, 

this one near and dear to our hearts.  SITE’s golf and 

executive committees have decided to cancel this 

year’s golf tournament. The decision came after      

St. Louis County Executive Sam Page issued several 

new restrictions to attempt to lessen the spread of 

the virus in the county.  The specific restriction that 

caused the cancellation of the tournament dealt with 

prohibiting gatherings of 50 people of more. 

Our golf tournament has become so popular, we eas-

ily surpassed that number.  In fact, we had 248 regis-

tered golfers signed up to play when the decision to 

pull the plug on the event was made.  I can’t say that 

it was not unexpected.  With the rise in the number 

of reported cases and who knows how many unre-

ported infections, the decision to cancel was the 

proper one to make for health and safety reasons.   

Still, it is hard to swallow! 

Association members would like to thank the SITE 

Operating Engineers Negotiating Committee, along 

with SITE staff member Jeremy Bennett, for all the 

long hours and hard work they put into reaching an 

agreement with the Operating Engineers Local 513 

on a new three-year contract. While neither side got 

exactly what they wanted (they never do), at least it 

kept contractors and operators working this year.  

See the recap of the agreement in the Labor Report. 

I hope everyone has the opportunity to see in-person 

the job the Young Executives of SITE (YES) has done 

in transforming a rundown park in the city of Berke-

ley into a new attractive playground for neighbor-

hood children.  YES leadership decided last year to 

launch a fundraising drive to purchase new equipment 

and enhancements for Short Park on the Berkeley/

Kinloch border in north St. Louis County. 

SITE members were very generous not only with 

monetary contributions, but also giving of their time, 

supplies and equipment to transform the park into an 

attractive and safer setting for kids to play.  SITE’s 

Chris Davis helped to organize several work sessions 

at the park to get it into shape.  While the photos 
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PRIMARY ELECTION        

RESULTS 

 

The first of this year’s big elections is now over.  

The August primary helped narrow the number of 

candidates down to those who will appear on the 

November general election ballot. 

The big surprise, probably statewide, was First Con-

gressional District Representative William “Lacy” 

Clay losing his primary fight with newcomer Cori 

Bush for the Democratic nomination. A Clay has 

served in that seat for more than 50 years.  For 

Bush, this may be the first elective office she holds, 

provided she wins the November General Election, 

which she is expected to do. 

Statewide, there were no real surprises as the fa-

vorites in the Republican or Democratic parties 

easily won their primaries: 

 

 

 

 

BY CHRIS DAVIS 
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FOR GOVERNOR 

Mike Parson 

 

 

FOR LT. GOVERNOR 

Mike Kehoe 

 

 

FOR ATTORNEY GENERAL 

Eric Schmitt 

 

 

FOR STATE TREASURER 

Scott Fitzpatrick 

 

 

FOR SECRETARY OF STATE 

Jay Ashcroft 

 

Nicole Galloway 

 

 

 

Alissa Canady 

 

 

 

Rich Finneran 

 

 

 

Vicki Lorenz   

England 

 

 

Yinka Fileti 



from within the Governor’s own political party.  

The Governor was calling legislators away from 

their constituents two weeks prior to primary 

election day. It wasn’t a popular decision. 

In fact, the House of Representatives convened for 

mere minutes before adjourning until August 5, the 

day after the primary election.  The Senate, on the 

other hand, spent a few days in Jefferson City to 

debate and pass legislation to enhance public safe-

ty.  SB 1 included provisions to charge certain mi-

nors as adults for unlawful use of a weapon and 

armed criminal action.  The legislation increased 

penalties for endangering the welfare minor by en-

couraging or coercing a minor to participate in 

criminal activity in addition to transferring or 

providing a minor with a weapon without the per-

mission of the parent or guardian.  SB 1 creates a 

Witness Protection Fund to encourage coopera-

tion with investigations of violent crime.  In addi-

tion, the legislation removes residency require-

ments for Metropolitan St Louis Police officers. SB 

1 passed the Senate by a vote of 27-3, with all 

three African American members of the Senate 

voting “NO.” 

The House of Representatives convened on 

Wednesday, August 5, following the primary elec-

tion.  The House was in process of debating SB 1 

when Governor Parson announced on August 10 

an expanded scope of the Special Session to enable 

the Attorney General to prosecute certain homi-

cide cases in the city of St. Louis.  The expanded 

scope would provide authority for the Attorney 

General to prosecute homicides if the St. Louis 

City prosecutor has failed to file charges after 90 

days and local law enforcement requests prosecu-

tion from the Attorney General. 

Governor Parson has clearly pivoted from being 

“laser focused on infrastructure and workforce de-

velopment” to defining himself as the “Law and 

Order” Governor headed into the November gen-

eral elections.  Stay tuned…. 

Except as noted left in the Clay race, Missouri’s in-

cumbent Congressmen and women also won their 

primaries.  The most competitive race will likely be 

in the Second Congressional District in St. Louis 

and St. Charles counties, where incumbent Ann 

Wanger (R) faces state senator Jill Schupp (D).    

All other incumbents are likely to win the Novem-

ber general election as well. 

The only other statewide issue attracting significant 

attention was the proposal to expand the federal 

Medicaid program to more residents.    The meas-

ure passed 53 to 47 percent.  More residents may 

begin qualifying for the program, which helps pay 

for medical expenses starting next July. 

For those living or working in St. Louis County, the 

big race was the Democratic primary for county 

executive.  Three viable candidates were competing 

for the office, with incumbent Sam Page coming out 

on top. He will face token opposition from the Re-

publican candidate Paul Berry in November.                    

If you thought the ads were bad or way too numer-

ous in the August primary election, just wait until 

November!  Members are encouraged to always 

inform themselves on the candidates and issues 

presented on the ballot.  You never know when 

someone or an issue may impact you and your 

business. 

PARSON CALLS SPECIAL 

SESSION ON VIOLENT 

CRIME, THEN EXPANDS 

THE SCOPE 

In response to violence in St. Louis and Kansas City 

this summer, Governor Mike Parson called a Spe-

cial Session of the Legislature.  The July 15 an-

nouncement called for the Legislature to convene 

in Jefferson City on July 27, 2020, to address violent 

crime in Missouri’s two largest cities.  The an-

nouncement drew rebuke from legislators, even 
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Alfred F. Mullen Concrete Contracting Co. Mike Mullen (314) 966-0177 A. Waldbart & Sons Nursery Jay Behle (314) 895-4589
Birkemeier Construction, Inc. Jeff Birkemeier (636) 978-8892 Auburn Park Landscape Architecture LLC Christa Taylor (636) 891-2125
Boling Concrete Construction Cindy Boling (314) 772-6300 Baxter Farms & Nurseries Adam Guthrie (314) 542-9400
BuildPro STL Construction Mike Tune (314) 499-8181 Chesterfield Irrigation Co. Dave Horwitz (636) 537-9795
Bumb Construction, Inc. Dave Bumb (314) 291-4284 Conoyer Brothers Landscaping, Inc. Craig Conoyer (636) 397-7217
Byrne & Jones Concrete Carl Rouse (314) 567-7997 DJM Ecological Services, Inc. Doug Bauer (314) 478-2388
Concrete Strategies, LLC Joe Vitale (314) 592-2153 ECO Constructors Shawn Garland (636) 561-3158
E. Meier Contracting, Inc. Rod Fain (636) 300-0908 Greenspace Landscaping Stephen Kelly (314) 895-8860
Fenix Construction Company Steve Ladenberger (314) 892-4700 Keeven Brothers Landscaping, Inc. Mike Keeven (314) 837-6948
Hawkins Construction and Flat Work LLC Bob Hawkins (636) 409-1115 LanDesign, LLC George Tucker, Jr. (636) 332-4500
Hoette Concrete Construction Co. John Hoette (314) 895-5000 Midwest Turf Contractors Charity Keeven (636) 926-9988
J.S. Aubuchon Concrete Company Jerry Aubuchon (636) 661-5655 Professional Irrigation Systems Jon Lauer (636) 695-7800
Joint Sealing Solutions Blake Gamber (314) 229-1460 Roden’s Landscaping, Inc. Steve Roden (636) 561-3947
Karrenbrock Construction, Inc. Roger Karrenbrock (636) 828-5420 ROSCH Midwest, LLC Scott Rozier (636) 519-7770
Musselman & Hall Contractors, LLC Keith Ahal (314) 739-1142 Schaefer-Meyer Seed-Sod Div. 1, Inc. Greg Meyer (636) 947-7173
O'Basuyi Construction, LLC Patrick O'Basuyi (314) 462-0620 Site System Landscaping, LLC Kathy Roden (636) 332-7333
Oreo & Botta Concrete Company Tom Milne (314) 427-3800
R. V. Wagner, Inc. Dan Wagner (314) 892-1600
Scharf Construction Co., LLC Rick Scharf (314) 869-0060 Aztec Construction Specialties, LLC Hector Maldonado (618) 223-9936
Spencer Contracting Company Tim Spencer (314) 843-5166 Bates Utility Company, Inc. Tim Bates (636) 939-5628
Vee-Jay Cement Contracting Company, Inc. Sam Vitale (314) 351-3366 Bi-State Utilities Company Mike Jerome (314) 209-0202

C.E. Bollmeier Co., Inc. Bill Bollmeier (314) 298-7885
Castle Contracting, LLC Aaron Retherford (314) 421-0042

Ballmann Earthworks, LLC Jon Ballmann (636) 236-4242 David Mason + Associates Spencer Mason (314) 534-1030
Bloomsdale Excavating Co., Inc. Scott Drury (573) 483-2564 Fred M. Luth & Sons, Inc. Bill Luth (314) 771-3892
Brandt Contracting, Inc. Sedrick Brandt (636) 352-4818 Girdner Contracting LLC Bridget Girdner (314) 605-4301
Budrovich Excavating & Contracting Jeff Budrovich (314) 892-3030 J & J Boring, Inc. Jennifer Bouquet (636) 566-6766
Busken Construction Company David Busken (314) 630-8866 J.H. Berra Construction Company, Inc. Frank Berra (314) 487-5617
Interstate Trenching & Excavating Steve Lawrence (636) 387-7700 J.W. Bommarito Construction Co., Inc. Joe W. Bommarito (314) 353-0104
Jones Grading & Excavating, Inc. Noel Jones (314) 647-1697 Karrenbrock Excavating LLC Doug Bierman (636) 828-5420
K. J. Unnerstall Construction Company Kurt Unnerstall (636) 239-2028 Kelpe Contracting, Inc. Tom Kelpe (636) 458-1400
Kendall's Hauling, LLC Kendall Davidson (314) 517-0905 Luther's Supply, LLC Amber Boykins (314) 385-6499
Kuesel Excavating Co., Inc. Mike Steiniger (636) 978-3478 Poeling Construction Shane Poeling (636) 463-2437
McFry Excavating, Inc. Doug Povis (636) 386-4779 S & S Utility Contracting Company, Inc. Danny Purler (314) 220-5161
Nor-Vel Grading & Excavating, LLC Matt Beckmann (636) 387-1888 SAK Construction Jerry Shaw (636) 385-1500
Plattin Creek Excavating, LLC Mike Harman (314) 267-7650 Semke Pipe Works, Inc. Brenda Semke (636) 250-4225
R & K Excavation, Inc. Kyle Faulkner (636) 937-1268 TaylorMade Construction, LLC Andre Taylor (314) 868-1005
Rich Gullet & Sons, Inc. Randy Gullet (636) 271-2327 Unnerstall Contracting Company, LLC Steve Unnerstall (636) 257-3003
Sellenriek Grading Company, Inc. Drew Sellenriek (636) 938-9299 Williams Tunnelling Industries, Inc. Edison Williams (832) 889-1468
Semke Grading, LLC Brenda Semke (636) 250-4225 XL Contracting, Inc. Ken Novel (636) 970-2710
Town & Country Grading, Inc. Alan Laughlin (636) 475-7887

AgriCycle, Inc. Patrick Geraty (636) 861-3344
AMCON Municipal Concrete, LLC Paul Amelong (636) 379-9396 All Star Concrete Pumping Keith Dennis (636) 475-9539
Gershenson Construction Co., Inc. Ed Gershenson (636) 938-9595 Badger Daylighting Corporation Benji Koonce (314) 954-7192
J.M. Marschuetz Construction Company Denny Marschuetz (636) 938-3600 Blood Hound Underground Utility Jim Wilson (314) 224-9640
Krupp Construction, Inc. John Meiner (636) 391-8844 Collins & Hermann, Inc. Mike Shepard (314) 869-8000
M & H Concrete Contractors, Inc. Mark Rubinstein (636) 379-9682 Drainscapes Casey Graves (314) 892-9888
Millstone Weber, LLC Thom Kuhn (636) 949-0038 Drilling Service Company Sean Jackson (314) 291-1111
N.B.West Contracting Company, Inc. Jim Fitzgerald (314) 962-3145 Fick Supply Service, Inc. Dave Fick (314) 560-0146
Pace Construction Company Ryan Casey (314) 524-7223 George McDonnell & Sons Tuckpointing Co., Inc. Tom McDonnell (314) 739-0468
Pavement Solutions, LLC Matt St. John (636) 970-2727 GS Grinding Services, LLC Dave Grimes (636) 474-1183

Hansen's Tree Service & Environmental Resources Ken Byrne (636) 379-1830
Ideal Landscape Group Dave Buckel (314) 892-9500

Accurate Asphalt Paving Co., Inc. Dan Lucas (636) 343-5199 J&R Concrete Services, LLC Stephanie Johnson (314) 596-2311
Byrne & Jones Construction Brian Goggins (314) 567-7997 Kurtz Nursery and Topsoil Matthew Kurtz (636) 405-2667
Diversified Contractors Brad Laramie (314) 638-2500 McConnell & Associates Corporation Greg Lucas (314) 962-1920
Ford Asphalt Company, Inc. Brad Fritsche (314) 291-2600 Native Landscape Solutions, Inc. Chuck Caverly (314) 544-7918
Jokerst Paving & Contracting Grant Jokerst (636) 937-7101 Premier Demolition, Inc. Bill Buell (314) 645-5566
L. Keeley Construction Matt Taylor (314) 421-5933 Reinhold Electric, Inc. Jerry Reinhold (314) 631-1158
Leritz Contracting, Inc./Busy Bee Paving, Inc. Joe Leritz (314) 821-2615 Retaining Wall Solutions Michael Yount (314) 842-8200

Soil Installers Brent Kerns (618) 235-5595
Supplied Industrial Solutions Stephen Brock (618) 452-8151
Thomas Industrial Coatings, Inc. Don Thomas (636) 475-3500
Traffic Control Company Joe Backer (636) 225-7800
TraMar Contracting, Inc. Peggy McGrath (636) 255-0808
Two Alpha Contracting, LLC Rhiannon Parisi (636) 384-1296

CONTRACTOR MEMBERS

Highway/Bridge Division

July/August

Earthmoving Division

Specialty Division

Sewer/Utility Division

Asphalt Paving Division

Landscaping DivisionConcrete Division



1st Advantage Bank Greg Smith (636) 970-0440 Lizmark Branded Solutions Liz Tillman (636) 938-5502
24/7 OnSite Cameras Nick Bartolotta (314) 718-0453 Luby Equipment Services David Kedney (636) 343-9970
Acuity Insurance AJ Gajdosik (636) 287-2068 Luby Shoring Services, LLC Stephen Luby (636) 660-7467
Advanced Drainage Systems Brian Snelson (618) 593-6135 Magruder Limestone Company, Inc. Jacob Fortner (636) 528-4180
Agilis Systems Sean Gaffney (314) 732-4925 Mannino Truck Leasing, Inc. Joe Mannino (314) 393-0715
American Steel Fabrication, Inc. Tim Thomas (636) 475-7272 MayeCreate, LLC Stacy Brockmeier (573) 447-1836
ASP Enterprises, Inc. Don Thieman (636) 343-4357 Middendorf, Inc. Allan Middendorf (618) 540-8446
Audio Video Concepts Rob Roessler (618) 281-4164 Mississippi Valley Equipment Company Bob Clapsaddle (314) 869-8600
Bank of Springfield (BOS Bank) Marty McCabe (314) 888-6906 Missouri Petroleum Products Company Mike Hartman (314) 219-7305
BITCO Insurance Companies Chris Demse (314) 822-4446 National Trench Safety Scott Emmitt (314) 383-0504
Bobcat of St. Louis Mike Allen (636) 225-2900 Neenah Foundry Company Brandon Ostendorf (636) 928-1023
Bussen Quarries, Inc. Mark Bussen (314) 894-8777 Northwestern Mutual Zach Nannini (636) 578-6677
CarsonAllaria Wealth Management Joe Allaria (618) 288-9505 Nu Way Concrete Forms, Inc. Mike Townsend (314) 544-1214
Carter-Waters LLC Ray Hillmann (636) 940-0001 OnSite Companies Aaron Jackstadt (636) 519-0507
Central Power Systems Chuck Bauers (314) 427-4911 Pat Kelly Equipment Company, Inc. Brian Kelly (314) 895-9500
Central Stone Company Jeff Pullen (314) 830-9000 Peoples Savings Bank Don Meyer (636) 398-5600
Champion Precast, Inc. Joel Anderson (573) 384-5855 Providence Bank Nick Brunnworth (636) 397-3804
Charles L. Crane Agency Company Frank Rebholz III (636) 537-5641 Purple Wave Auction Scott Broz (636) 725-6737
Clayton Engineering Company, Inc. Steve Quigley (314) 692-8888 Rackers & Fernandez, LLC Sergio Fernandez (636) 498-1900
CMIT Solutions Barry Herring (636) 925-9920 Republic Services, Inc. Jerry Ballard (636) 947-5959
CMW Equipment Larry Glynn (314) 993-1336 Ritchie Bros. Auctioneers Michael Juenger (636) 751-8383
Contech Engineered Solutions, LLC Mike Hill (573) 380-0719 Rock Hill Quarries Co. Bruce Dresser (314) 968-2336
Core & Main Randy Bradley (314) 432-4750 Roland Machinery Company James Jesuit (314) 291-1330
County Materials Corporation Joel Gardner (217) 544-4607 RubinBrown LLP Ken Van Bree (314) 290-3429
Craftsmen Utility Trailer John Zehnder, Jr. (636) 795-6350 Rudd Equipment Company John Robinson (314) 487-8925
Dan Althoff Trucking, Inc. Dan Althoff (636) 677-7772 Rush Truck Centers of Missouri, Inc. Justin Demers (314) 449-7200
David J. Peters Trucking, Inc. Dave Peters (314) 440-0255 Safety Training Resources Jeff Viehmann (314) 808-3502
Dewitt Insurance Alex Toler (314) 527-2522 Sandberg, Phoenix & von Gontard, P.C. Tony Soukenik (314) 446-4279
Energy Petroleum Company Steve Madras (314) 383-3700 Schmersahl Treloar & Co. Marianne Biangardi (314) 966-2727
Enterprise Bank & Trust Brian Green (314) 543-3914 SCI Engineering, Inc. Karl Koenigsfeld (636) 584-7991
EquipmentShare David Meyer (636) 459-8640 Silver Eagle Construction Products, Inc. Erik Thompson (636) 240-6300
Erb Equipment Company Gregg Erb (636) 349-0200 Simpson Materials Company Steve Simpson (636) 343-4944
Fabick CAT Greg Durst (636) 343-5900 SITECH Midwest, LLC John Simmons (618) 314-8105
Federated Insurance Cole Waddell (316) 617-7880 SmithAmundsen LLC Daniel Peters (314) 719-3766
Fred Weber, Inc. Jack Branz (314) 344-0070 St. Louis Composting Roy Gross (636) 861-3344
G.S. & S. Chris Hyams (314) 298-8100 Topcon Solutions Craig Ferris (314) 416-4970
Gateway Dredging & Contracting, LLC Terry Bangert (636) 665-5180 Tramelli Industrial Products and Contractor Supply Jim Tramelli (314) 429-4100
Hanes Geo Components Steve Wright (636) 875-7317 U.S. Bank Sean Johnson (314) 307-6256
Hayden Machinery LLC Jeremy Hancock (314) 550-1400 United Rentals Angie Wheeler (314) 267-7621
Heritage Petroleum, LLC Mike Mabrey (314) 504-3198 United Rentals -Trench Safety James Dickey (314) 729-0003
Interstate Testing Services Andy LaPlante (314) 994-0641 Vanguard Truck Centers Dan Green (618) 857-7625
J.D. Kutter Brenda Mainer (314) 444-4949 Vermeer Midwest, Inc. Chad Van Soelen (636) 532-2332
J.W. Terrill, Inc. Pete Mohs (314) 594-2700 Wallis Lubricants, LLC Kati Douglas (636) 271-0900
John J. Guilfoy & Associates, LLC John Guilfoy (314) 781-1122 Warrenton Oil Company David Baker (636) 456-3346
K & K Supply Inc. Matt Williams (636) 349-1141 Western Ready-Mix, Inc. Mike Reed (636) 519-1522
K & P Precast, Inc. Tammy Daugherty (636) 978-3111 Wieser Concrete Products, Inc. Drew Wieser (618) 251-9210
Kienstra Co. Ted Kienstra, Jr. (314) 994-1616 Winter Brothers Material Company Ryan Winter (314) 843-1400
Kienstra Precast, LLC Steve Peery (618) 482-3283 Workplace Synergy Maureen Trompeter (314) 473-4665
Kohrs Truck & Auto Repair, Inc. Harold Kohrs (636) 240-7935 Xylem Dewatering Solutions Inc. Michael Myers (314) 900-3829

Call on SITE members for the highest quality products and services

MAKE SITE WORK FOR YOU

ASSOCIATE MEMBERS

July/August



 

 

 

 
PAGE 6 

THE SCOOP  VOL. 4 

FEDERAL HIGHWAY 

BILL YET TO PASS   

CONGRESS 
 

Congress has until September 30 

to either approve a new surface 

transportation bill to replace the 

current one or pass a continuing 

resolution keeping funding levels 

and current provisions of the Fixing 

America’s Surface Transportation 

(FAST) Act in place for another 

year.  Chances are stronger that 

Congress will use the continuing 

resolution as a means of keeping 

federal funding flowing for highway 

work. 

Nearly every project bid by the 

Missouri Department of Transpor-

tation (MoDOT) is financed in part 

through federal dollars authorized 

under the FAST Act.  The share is 

usually 80 percent federal funding 

matched with 20 percent state or 

local dollars.  This being an election 

year, Congress won’t let the trans-

portation funding program die. Ra-

ther, legislators are likely just to 

approve a resolution to keep it go-

ing; something like kicking the can 

down the road. 

 

The House passed a $1.5 trillion 

infrastructure package in July con-

taining nearly $500 billion for high-

way work over a five-year period, 

but the Senate leadership has indi-

cated no plans to take the House-

passed bill.  The House-approved 

measure for the surface transpor-

tation included: 

 

$319 billion for the Federal 

Highway Administration 

(roads & bridges) 

$105 billion for the Federal 

Transit Administration 

$60 billion for the Federal 

Railroad Administration, in-

cluding $29 billion for 

Amtrak 

 

Congress has had a hard time pass-

ing major infrastructure legislation 

in recent years. Both Republicans 

and Democrats agree on the need 

for such a bill, but there are deep 

divides on how to pay for it and 

where its priorities should be.  The 

federal highway trust fund (HTF), 

where federal fuel tax receipts are 

deposited, is running out of money 

to fund roadwork.   

 

To date, neither the House nor the 

Senate proposal includes a way to 

pay for projected shortfalls in reve-

nue from the HTF, which is pre-

dicted to be insolvent as early as 

2021. At least $140 billion in addi-

tional revenue sources would need 

to be identified to fund the IN-

VEST in America Act. The federal 

fuel tax has not been raised in 27 

years (sounds familiar to Missouri), 

and the amount of revenue gener-

ated cannot keep up with the cost 

to build improvements. 

 

A long-term, five-year surface 

transportation bill is preferred, as it 

gives state and local authorities 

some certainty in knowing how 

much federal money will be availa-

ble for their projects.  

 

Now that the August primary elec-

tion is over, look for Congress to 

reconvene and develop at least a 

continuing resolution to be drafted 

and approved before the federal 

legislature adjourns and returns to 

their home states to campaign for 

the November election. 



 

 

 

SHORT PARK 

CONSTRUCTION 

COMPLETED             
GRAND OPENING 

POSTPONED 

Young Executives of SITE (YES) 

put the finishing touches on Short 

Park in mid-August, wrapping up 

construction on the project.  YES 

broke ground on Short Park on 

Saturday, May 30.  After a little 

over two months and considerable 

efforts and significant donations 

from SITE member contractors 

and Union counterparts, this pro-

ject is coming to fruition.  Unfortu-

nately, COVID-related restrictions 

and an abundance of caution 

caused an indefinite delay to an of-

ficial Grand Opening ceremony and 

community event.  YES and SITE 

staff had coordinated with the city 

of Berkeley to host an official rib-
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bon cutting, previously scheduled 

for Friday, August 7.  YES had 

planned for an ice cream truck to 

provide the community with free 

ice cream and a Bubble Bus to pro-

vide entertainment for the kids.   

 

YES still plans to host the Berkeley 

community for an event commem-

orating the new Short Park when 

safe to do so. 

 

Thank you to ALL of SITE’s mem-

bers who generously donated time, 

materials, labor, services, and finan-

cial contributions to this outstand-

ing project. 

 

 



 SITE’S 2020 GOLF      

TOURNAMENT FALLS    

VICTIM TO THE COVID-19 

VIRUS 

Scenes like the ones in these pictures won’t be 

happening this year!  The SITE Executive Commit-

tee and Golf Committee members both agreed to 

cancel this year’s (2020) golf tournament in light 

of the coronavirus and new restrictions on the 

size of gatherings in St. Louis County.  St. Louis 

County Executive Sam Page, in an effort to stem 

the growing number of virus cases being reported 

in the county, has restricted the number of indi-

viduals who can gather in one place to 50 starting 

July 31 and lasting until the end of August. 

As you can see from these photos, SITE’s golf 

tournament would be out of compliance with the 

county health order. In fact, for the last two years 

straight, SITE has had 300 golfers register to play 

in the event, the maximum allowed. 

“While we all hate not to have the tournament 

this year, it was probably the right thing to do,” 

said SITE Executive Director Terry Briggs.  “For 

the health and safety of members, along with the 

county restrictions, the committee members 

made the right decision.” 

So while SITE would have been celebrating the 

40th Anniversary of the golf tournament this year, 

we can put off the celebration until 2021 and 

make it an even better event then. 
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SITE APPRECIATES THE SUPPORT OF THESE COMPANIES 
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HELP FOR THOSE IN THE CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY 

DURING COVID-19 

The St. Louis Construction Forum, which sponsors presentations on 

various topics related to the construction industry, has developed a re-

source of video and printed stories/articles designed to help construc-

tion families weather the coronavirus storm and its impact on their lives.  

Working with medical experts from the Washington University School 

of Medicine and consulting with the St. Louis Building Trades, other un-

ions and contractors, the Forum developed a number of resources. 

The Forum has produced a resource directory site, www.TellMeHowSTL.com,  around our theme: "Tell 

Me How You're Doing…”.   It has more than 400 links, videos, and PDFs, including eight videos on isolation, 

stress and suicide, families in COVID times, substance misuse and other topics.  

All this was made possible from a grant the Construction Forum received from the St. Louis Community 

Foundation to ease the mental health stress potentially created by COVID-19. 

If you know of anyone, regardless if they are an employee in your company or not, who might benefit from 

these resources, please share it with them. 

SITE is also a sponsor of the Construction Forum year-round. 

SITE BOARD ELECTIONS 

Interested in becoming a member of SITE’s board of 

directors?  The process starts in September when 

those interested in serving on the board are re-

quired to seek someone to nominate them or they 

can nominate themselves to serve on the board.  

Following the receipt of nominations, a ballot is 

drafted and sent to contractors in each of the con-

struction divisions with voting in October. 

Each of SITE’s seven construction divisions, Asphalt 

Paving, Concrete, Earthmoving, Highway and Bridge, 

Landscaping, Sewer/Utility and Specialty, have two 

representatives on the board of directors. The 

terms of office are two years, with a limit of three 

consecutive terms (six years).  Terms are staggered 

so that one seat is voted upon each year.   

Only companies within the contractor division are 

allowed to vote for the candidate representing their 

division.  For example, concrete contractors vote 

only for the director in the concrete division.  Each 

company in good standing and having paid in full 

their membership dues is allowed one vote in the 

election.  If a tie occurs, a second ballot is mailed to 

contractors for another vote. 

The Associate Division is handled much the same 

way, except Associate Division directors are limited 

to only two terms.  A nominating committee, con-

sisting of the association president, immediate past 

president and other association division director not 

standing for election, develops the ballot based on 

nominations submitted.  If no nominees are submit-

ted, the committee recruits candidates to seek the 

office. 

Directors elected this year begin serving on the 

board January 2021. 

Watch for more details e-mailed from SITE staff in 

September! 

http://www.tellmehowstl.com/


SITE – OPERATING ENGINEERS   

LOCAL 513 CONTRACT       

SETTLED 

What a whirlwind it has been with the 513 con-

tract negotiations--certainly one that I will never 

forget. The onset of COVID-19 presented the chal-

lenge of bargaining in person, which ultimately led 

labor and management to a contract extension. As 

restrictions were easing a bit, both sides felt pres-

sure to get back to the table. I cannot remember a 

time when both sides were negotiating when to 

negotiate a contract! Amongst all the uncertainty, 

business closures and group size restrictions, SITE 

and Local 513 found their way back to the table in 

early June in hopes of reaching an agreement.  

SITE’s negotiating committee did a very nice job of 

advocating for the contractors, pushing for greater 

flexibility and more productive work rules. After 30 

plus hours of face-to-face meetings (socially dis-

tanced of course!), it was apparent both sides were 

still far apart. After the union’s membership voted 

down the contract, the possibility of a strike 

loomed ahead. Eventually both sides compromised 

a little more than they wanted and a new agree-

ment was reached. 

One of the new changes to the agreement is the 

ability to hire an individual as a pre-apprentice 

while they wait for Operator’s school to begin. 

This issue has been at the forefront for years and a 

burden for our contractors. Often contractors 

have skilled individuals that want to work for them, 

but don’t want to wait 12-18 months for school to 

start. These individuals may be lost to other indus-

tries or competitors, which breeds lost opportuni-
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ties for SITE members. This change will allow these 

individuals to work for the contractor at the first- 

term apprentice rate while they wait for their name 

to be called for school. Of course there are ap-

prentices that go through the school voluntarily 

and hope contractors will give them a shot, so SITE 

does encourage contractors to employ current ap-

prentices. But if you know there’s a potential candi-

date leaving high school, this may be the opportuni-

ty for the employer to capture some talent. 

 

CONTRACT AND WAGE               

INFORMATION 

SITE’s new website will contain updated contracts 

and wage information for members to download at 

their convenience. In order to log in, please contact 

Leah@sitestl.org for a username and password, and 

she will provide members access into the labor re-

sources portion of the website. 

 

 

WORK HOURS REPORT 

Hours across the basic trades for the past six 

months have been relatively flat, partly due to the 

wet spring and COVID-19 related delays. We ex-

pect year end hours to surpass 2019 as we get into 

the third and fourth quarters. 
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WATER. REST. SHADE:                       

WORKING IN THE HEAT 

OSHA's Heat Illness Prevention campaign educates employ-

ers and workers on the dangers of working in the heat. 

Through training sessions, outreach events, informational 

sessions, publications, social media messaging and media ap-

pearances, millions of workers and employers have learned 

how to protect workers from heat. Our safety message 

comes down to three key words: Water. Rest. Shade. 

DANGERS OF WORKING IN THE HEAT 

Every year, dozens of workers die and thousands more be-

come ill while working in extreme heat or humid conditions. 

There are a range of heat illnesses and they can affect any-

one, regardless of age or physical condition. 

EMPLOYER RESPONSIBILITY TO PROTECT 

WORKERS 

Under OSHA law, employers are responsible for providing 

workplaces free of known safety hazards. This includes pro-

tecting workers from extreme heat. An employer with work-

ers exposed to high temperatures should establish a com-

plete heat illness prevention program. 

Provide workers with water, rest and shade. 

Allow new or returning workers to gradually increase 

workloads and take more frequent breaks as they accli-

mate or build a tolerance for working in the heat. 

Plan for emergencies and train workers on prevention. 

Monitor workers for signs of illness. 

 

OSHA's Occupational Exposure to Heat page explains what 

employers can do to keep workers safe and what workers 

need to know, including factors for heat illness, adapting to 

working in indoor and outdoor heat, protecting workers, 

recognizing symptoms, and first aid training. The page also 

includes resources for specific industries and OSHA work-

place standards. Also look for heat illness educational and 

training materials on our Publications page.    
  

Source: OSHA.gov 

SAFETY FIRST 

SITE’s OSHA Partnership group received 

high praise from OSHA as it completed its 

2020 fiscal year on July 1. The partnership 

recorded less incidents in 2020 than 2019 

while its work hours increased more than 

25 percent! Congrats to the following 

members for their dedicated attention to 

safety:  Budrovich Excavating, Collins & 

Hermann, Concrete Strategies, Drilling 

Service Company, Hoette Concrete Con-

struction, Karrenbrock Excavating, Kelpe 

Contracting, Millstone Weber, N.B. West 

Contracting, Plattin Creek Excavating, 

Premier Demolition, Thomas Industrial 

Coatings, and TraMar Contracting. 

The partnership meets with OSHA reps 

on a quarterly basis to discuss safety in the 

workplace. If your company would like 

more info on the partnership, please con-

tact Jeremy Bennett at SITE’s office. 
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https://www.osha.gov/SLTC/heatstress/index.html
https://www.osha.gov/pls/publications/publication.athruz?pType=Industry&pID=571


 

President 

Mike Steiniger - Kuesel Excavating Co. 

 

Vice President 

Pat Moriarity - Concrete Strategies, LLC 

 

Secretary/Treasurer 

Chris Gottman - Millstone Weber, LLC 

 

Executive Director 

Terry Briggs 

WWW.SITESTL.ORG 

2071 Exchange Dr. 

St. Charles, MO 63303 

(314) 966-2950 

Fax: (314) 966-2999 

 

2020 UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Due to COVID-19, all SITE events have been      

canceled through the end of September. 
   

  Thurs., October 8  CLAY BIRD SHOOT 

      Black Hawk Valley 

 

  Tues., November 10 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

      Syberg’s on Dorsett (Lunch Meeting) 

 

  Thurs., December 10 HOLIDAY HAPPY HOUR 

      Bogey Hills Country Club 

 

Visit sitestl.org for more upcoming events 
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